
Memorandum  
Date: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 

To: Members of Council  

From: Eric Chan, Manager, Transportation Engineering, Finance and Infrastructure Services 

Subject: Bolton Downtown All-Day On-Street Parking Pilot - additional remarks by OPP 

Additional feedback was provided by Ontario Provincial Police, regarding the proposed one-year pilot of 

the all-day on-street parking on Queen Street between King Street and Mill Street in Bolton. 

On May 25, 2019, Inspector Ryan Carothers wrote: 

“As your aware this road carries a high volume of commuter traffic and changes to the traffic 

pattern may have an impact on adjacent secondary roads as drivers avoid, but in saying that, 

maybe this will force drivers to use the Bypass. There may be an impact on police response 

times during rush hour but I believe not significant due to other routes we can use.” 


